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Shabbona Pathway Committee Minutes 
 

12/10/16 Meeting 
The Regular Meeting of the Shabbona Pathway Committee was called to order on Saturday,  

December 10, 2016 at 9:00 A.M. at the Resource Bank in Shabbona IL.  The following 

committee members/ advisors were present: 

Title Name Present Not 

Present 

 Title Name Present Not 

Present  

 

Village 

 

Dan Nolan 
  

 Marketing Jerry 

Foster 
  

 

Forest 

Preserve 

Marc 

Cinnamon 
  

 Planning Curt 

Herrmann 
  

 

School 

District 

Vaughn 

Boehne 
  

 Residents Lisa Post 
  

 

Township Jim Johnson 
  

 Finance Wendy 

Schnorr 
  

 

Fire 

Dept. 

Frank 

Ottengheime 
  

   
  

 

Others Present: 
Suzann Alde 

Allison Kidd Probst 

 

Additions to the Agenda:   None. 

 

Citizen’s Addressing the Board:   
 

Approval of Minutes from November 11, 2016 Meeting:   Motion: Wendy Schnorr 

approve the November 11, 2016 minutes.  Marc Cinnamon seconded.  All in favor aye. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Johnson was absent. 

Grant Reports/RTP Grant:  Dan Nolan reported that Jim Johnson was going to work on 

the RTP grant over the winter.  May attempt to get more letters of support.  Discussed including 

some additional bicycling clubs.  Wendy will reach out to some contacts.  Discussed talking to 

Girls on the Run and state representatives again for updated letters.  DeKalb County Tourism as 

well as the Potawatomie and Boy Scouts and Friends of Shabbona Park. 

January Focus Group:  Dan would like to have groups in January and March and focus on 

senior citizens at one of the groups and may have at the assisted living facility.  Discussed 

speaking with a group in Waterman.   Ski for Sight is January 24, 2017.  

 

Supporter Thank You and Recognition:  Lisa Post created approximately 15 thank you 

notes that Dan signed and mailed out. 
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Website Improvement Suggestions:  Lisa Post will send a list of supporters to Allison to 

update on the website.   

 

Discussed the first weekend of August to do a night run after the dinner at the Resource Bank 

that is planned.  Jerry Foster mentioned a triathlon at the state park.  Dan will create a 

subcommittee and call a meeting. 

 

Year End Review:  Dan Nolan recapped the year.  The website and Facebook page.  There 

were two focus groups as well as multiple grants applied for.  The bike across the country was 

held and raised over $2300.00.   

 

Vaughn Boehne spoke and said he would like to stay on the committee and stated the school is 

still supportive of the pathway.   

 

The next regular meeting will be on January 14, 2017 at 9:00 a.m. at the Resource Bank. 

   

Motion: Marc Cinnamon to adjourn the meeting at 9:37 am. Wendy Schnorr second.  All in favor 

voted aye, motion carried. 

  

 Meeting Minutes of the Ad Hoc Committee submitted by Allison Kidd Probst. 

 

/s/________________________________  December 10, 2016  


